SLOVAK-UNDP TRUST FUND: ACTIVITY REPORT 2011
In 2011, in total 353,442.87 USD were spent on activities financed by Slovak-UNDP Trust Fund. There were two new types of activities supported in this period: participation of Slovak volunteer in UNV programme in Kenya and evaluation missions to several ODA countries. 

Participation on the UNV programme was a new experience. Mr. Branislav Tichy was hired as Programme Officer for the project “Human Rights and Civic Education” in UNDP Kenya. He presented this as positive experience (with some reservations regarding TOR and work content specification) from personal as well as working point of view. He considered cooperation with UNV and potentially also JPO as useful and efficient mainly taking into account under-representation of Slovaks in general in UN structures. Along with this activity, Slovak-UNDP Trust Fund supported initiative of the Slovak NGDO Platform “Volunteer sending programme” focused on formulation of National mechanism for volunteer sending within the framework of Slovak Official Development Assistance bringing the set of recommendations based on empirical data. 
Thanks to Slovak-UNDP TF support, representatives from UNDP, new EU member states, Albania, Armenia, Belarus, Bosnia and Herzegovina, Croatia, Kosovo, Macedonia, Moldova, Serbia and Ukraine had possibility to discus the climate commitments and financial mechanisms, impacts of climate change and incorporating climate change adaptation into development planning. Case studies from the region were presented and action plans for local government associations developed.

Moldovan wine producers and representatives of the Wine Policy Division at the Ministry of Agriculture and Food Industry and State Inspectorate of Alcoholic Drinks from Moldova visited Slovakia to learn about institutional arrangements of the wine sector administration and funding, programs supporting development of wine areas in the EU, Slovak vine and wine register, Slovak National Quality scheme and contribution of wine tourism to regional development. Best practices in respective areas were shared and possibilities of its adoption in Moldova discussed. Participants also visited relevant institutions and several local Slovak wine producers. Study visit was implemented by the European Wine Knight Status. 

In 2011, new project has started in cooperation with NISPAcee on implementation of Public Administration reform strategy in Montenegro. Several public awareness activities were supported focused on promotion of ODA and MDGs such as photo-exhibitions and documentary film. As in previous years, Slovak-UNDP TF was also used to finance participation of public officials at working meetings within EU or missions. 
First evaluation missions were organized last year to Afghanistan (6 projects), Bosnia and Herzegovina (3 projects) and Kenya and South Sudan (3 projects) in order to support the decision-making on the Slovak Republic’s development interventions. In the autumn 2011, Zuzana Letkova participated as lead evaluator in Mid Term Review of the Programme Public Finance for Development. 
